Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Cost to the authority of Universal Credit:

a)Any estimate of the total monetary cost to your authority of the introduction of Universal Credit since its inception in 2013 (ideally broken down by municipal year and including 2018/19 to date);
The total monetary cost to Leicester City Council (LCC) of the introduction of Universal Credit since its inception has not been accounted for separately such as admin, printing, planning and delivery meetings, IT development time to infrastructure and testing. 

Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Leicester City Council incurred the following direct costs:

2017/18 Full Time Universal Credit Project Lead - cost £58,869;

2017/18 Housing Services Universal Credit Project Lead) - cost £14,684;

2018/19 Part year Universal Credit Project Lead - cost £29,4345;

2018/19 Housing Services Universal Credit Project Lead - cost £14,684;

2018/19 Universal Credit Digital Skills Programme (Adult Tutor) - cost £11,975.65;

2017/18 Rent Management Advisors (Housing Services) - cost £78,643.  



b) The total monetary value of any crisis loans funded by yourselves and given to Universal Credit claimants since January 1 2013;
We do not provide crisis loans, but rather non-repayable community support grants.


c) The total funding given by yourselves to third-sector organisations for the purpose of supporting Universal Credit claimants since January 1 2013;
LCC currently fund Citizens Advice Leicestershire to provide advice and support to all local residents, which will include Universal Credit claimants. The cost for Citizens Advice Leicestershire to provide Universal Support (Personal Budgeting Support) from 2016-2018 was £3,000. 


d) The cost to yourselves of offering support or advice to Universal Credit claimants who are in financial difficulty or struggling with the process of claiming Universal Credit since January 1 2013;
The Council does not record this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Council Tax:

1a) In £, the total amount of Council Tax which was unpaid, by municipal year from 2012/13 and including any arrears in 2018/19 to date);
	2012/13
	£3.534m (4.03%)

	2013/14
	£5.106m (5.19%)

	2014/15
	£5.228m (5.07%)

	2015/16
	£5.379m (5.0%)

	2016/17
	£5.430m (4.78%)

	2017/18
	£5.714m (4.72%)

	01/04/2018  to 16/03/2019
	£8.593m (6.54%)


1b) The total amount of Council Tax, in £, which was owed but never paid by Universal Credit claimants since 2012/13 (broken down by municipal year and including any arrears in 2018/19 to date);

1c) The number of households in receipt of Universal Credit which are currently in arrears on their Council Tax;

In response to questions 1b and 1c above:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format. The requested information would be recorded on an individual’s case file and would require the manual trawl of all records relating to residents in arrears.  
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.


2) Since the national introduction of Universal Credit from 2013 onwards, has your authority had to reduce the number of housing officers dealing with benefits queries because of a reduction in government funding? If so, please provide figures for government funding (in £) and staffing numbers (in Full Time Equivalents) before and after these reductions.

[image: image1.emf]Reduction in main Admin Subsidy since 2013/14:       

Revenues & Benefits  -   Year on Year Grant Income Difference   

   2013/14   2014/15  2015/16  2016/17     2017/18   2018/19  2019/20  

   £   £  £  £     £     £     £   

Main  Administration  Subsidy            2,855,320             2,157,643             2,031,291           1,709,051           1,567,731            1,429,272                   1,263,825   

 


We have not directly reduced numbers of officers dealing with benefits as a result of Universal Credit. The number of Housing Benefits Officers 2016/17 was 64.22 FTE and in 2017/18, 61.79 FTE.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

